
CITY OF SLAUGHTERS MONTHLY BOARD MEETING 

January 04, 2022 

The City of Slaughters Monthly Board Meeting was held Tuesday, January 04,2022, at 6:00 p.m. at the Slaughters 
City Hall.  Those in attendance were Mayor Jeffrey Coomes, Commissioners Kenneth Wells, Debra Rudd, and 
Matthew Johnson, City Clerk Sherri Crowley, and City Attorney Ben Leonard 
  
Mayor Jeffrey Coomes called meeting to order, and Kenneth Wells opened with prayer. 
 
Minutes of the December 07, 2021, Board Meeting were distributed to Board Members.   
No additions or corrections 
Motion by Mickey Duncan to accept minutes. Second by Kenneth Wells.  Motion carried. 
 
Financial reports for December 07, 2021, were presented to the board.   
No additions  
Motion by Kenneth Wells to accept financial report. Second by Matthew Johnson.  Motion carried. 
 
Public Appeals 
None 
 
Nuisance 
Property on West Second Street needs trash removed.  Homeowner will be contacted 
City Attorney Ben Leonard reported that Jody Rich Master Commissioner has returned to work.  He will be 
working with him to get funds sent to the city for sale of property on West Second Street. 
 
Old Business:  
City Attorney Ben Leonard reported that Jody Rich Master Commissioner has returned to work.  Mr. Leonard will 
be working with Mr. Rich to finalize the sale of property on West Second Street and the distribution of funds. 
The Board is waiting on a quote to use the ARPA Funds for repairs to the City Park.  A verbal bid of $6,000 has 
been received.  City clerk requested a written bid to be submitted. 
The Board is still waiting on a quote to repair the damage done to the City Park Pavilion.  The City Clerk is to 
contact them again.  If no response another company will be contacted. 
Board requested City Clerk contact Deahl Mowing to continue mowing for the Summer of 2022, with the 
addition of City building property and City Park property.   
 
New Business 
Board requested City Clerk look into the cost of a Bank lockbox. 
Motion by Mickey Duncan to have KU suspend service on Park lights till April 2022.  Motion seconded by 
Kenneth Wells.  Motion carried 
City Clerk to get with GRADD for any Park grants that are available. 
 
 
Motion by Kenneth Wells to adjourn at 7:07 Seconded by Debra Rudd Motion carried 
 
 
The next meeting will be February 01, 2022, at 6:00 pm 


